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NEWSLETTER - Winter 2021-22

Village of Park Ridge
Est. 1938 | www.park-ridge.us

Village Hall: 24 Crestwood Drive, Stevens Point, WI 54481
Office of Village Clerk / Treasurer: 715-343-1590
Office Hours: Monday – Thursday 9:00 am – 2:00 pm

From the Village President –
Dear Park Ridge neighbors,

P lanning continues to be a big priority for the Village, as evidenced by the
work over the past year by our Comprehensive Plan Commi�ee (CPC),
chaired by Lee Bendtsen, and our more recently-created Strategic Planning

Task Force (SPTF), chaired by Ma� Chitwood.

Thanks to the leadership of Lee and Ma� and the steadfast commitment of their
commi�ee volunteers, both groups are aiming to complete their immediate
assignments on schedule in the coming months: CPC – to update the Village’s
Comprehensive Plan (per Wis. Stats. § 66.1001); and SPTF – to assist the trustees in
identifying, clarifying and prioritizing the Village’s needs with citizen input, and
recommending a strategy for managing the financial resources necessary to meet
these needs over time.

The work of these two commi�ees is not only necessary and important but also, in
many ways, urgent. The strategic planning work of SPTF is particularly timely, as
the Village will soon need to make crucial decisions regarding important services
and infrastructure. SPTF has met at least once every single month since May. They
planned and hosted the “It Takes a Village to Imagine a Future” public participation
event on October 27, a�ended by 35 Village resident participants. Also in October,
they conducted an on-line Park Ridge Community Survey and received responses
from 75 residents.

The SPTF, along with UW
Extension professionals Nathan
Sandwick (Portage County) and
Daniel Foth (UW-Madison), are
continuing to gather public input and
will be working on developing a proposed list of the Village’s top priorities based
on this input. The group plans to host another public participation event in the
coming weeks to seek additional feedback from Village residents. As part of this
process, they will also be drafting and sharing a Village mission, vision and values
statement for residents to consider.

Judging by the input you have given us so far, we as a Village have a lot of work to
do. Survey respondents, for example, told us their most important priorities are to
improve our streets, our access to safe drinking water, our fire protection, our snow
removal services, and our storm water management. All of these would require
significant expenditures. Investments to address these important needs have been
deferred for many years, perhaps in the trustees’ good faith efforts to be frugal and
to keep property taxes low. However, judging by feedback we received from you,
our residents, it appears we have reached a point where we can no longer kick the
can down the road. As a neighbor and fellow resident recently
told me, we have a “hidden debt” that needs to be addressed. (continued on page 2)

Village Caucus
scheduled for
January 19
Please mark your
calendar for the 2022
Village Caucus,
scheduled for 5:30 p.m.
Wednesday, January 19,
2022 in the All Purpose
Lodge at Iverson Park
(top of the hill, next to
the skating rink and
toboggan slides). The
Caucus will be held in-
person and face masks
will be required.
What is a "Caucus"?
Simply put, it is a
method used by many
towns and villages for
nominating candidates
to be placed on the
Spring Election ballot.
The caucus is open to
the public, but only
qualified electors of the
municipality may
nominate and vote for
candidates. A person is
not required to be a
registered voter in order
to participate in the
caucus.
This year’s Village
Caucus will determine

(continued on page 2)
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Stay tuned. Get involved.
We are all in this together.“
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But there is good news. First, most of you – over 70% – who participated
in the on-line survey told us you would support an increase in taxes if it
were necessary to fund important improvements. Second, the Village’s
current tax mill rate is just $16.72, significantly lower than the $25.14 mill
rate for Stevens Point residents. It is also the lowest rate among urban
municipalities in the County, including the villages of Whiting, Plover,
Junction City, Rosholt and Amherst. This suggests we have an
opportunity to support the improvements we want for our Village. But
this will require responsible decision-making based on public input,
creative financing, and...a plan!

Stay tuned. Get involved in the next phase of public participation. Tell us
what you think. We are all in this together. �

Steve Menzel
President/Trustee
Email: smenzel@park-ridge.us
Phone: 715-341-7882

(continued from 1 - President’s le�er)

who will be on the April 5
spring election ballot for two
(2) Village trustee positions –
currently held by Charm
Fournier and William
Dunham – whose 2-year
terms end in April.
To learn more about how
caucuses work, visit the
Wisconsin Elections
Commission website at:
https://elections.wi.gov/
publications/manuals/caucus,
or contact the Village Clerk at
715-343-1590 or email
clerk@park-ridge.us if you’d
like to obtain a copy of the
caucus procedures. �

Volunteers Wanted
Please consider serving your Village by volunteering
your time for one of the following:

• Zoning Board of Appeals - alternate member
needed.

• Ordinance updating - we need two good
proofreaders to update and reconcile our
Village Ordinance binder.

• School crossing guard alternates needed.
• Election Inspectors (Poll Workers) - paid

positions
Please contact the Village Clerk at clerk@park-ridge.us
to volunteer. �

(continued from 1 - Caucus)

Want to stay
connected?
Want to keep up with what’s
happening in Village Hall?
Sign up to receive notifications
from the Village website for
postings relating to Village
board and commi�ee meetings,
agendas, minutes, meeting
packets, news and notices. To
subscribe, go to:
h�ps://park-ridge.us/subscribe-
to-updates �

Mark your calendar…
• January 19, 2022 - Village Caucus
• February 15, 2022 - Spring Primary (if required)
• April 1 - Dog license late fees begin
• April 5, 2022 - Spring Election
• May 7 – Village Rummage Sale (tentative based on COVID restrictions)
• August 9, 2022 - Partisan Primary
• November 8, 2022 - General Election �

Winter reminders:
•Snow sticks are the owner’s
responsibility and should be
placed no closer than 1 ft.
from the pavement’s edge.

•Please do not park on the
street when 2 inches or more
of snow is expected.

•Please trim branches that may
sag under the weight of snow
and obstruct stop signs or
pose a hazard to school buses
or snowplows.

•Sand/salt mix is available
behind the Village Hall—
bring a container. Free to
residents.

•Snowplow damage to
mailboxes: save your receipts.
T&C Services will reimburse
the cost of materials ONLY.
Maximum $75. �
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2022 Village Budget
(Adopted Nov. 15, 2021) Budget

takeaways for
2022
Here are some key takeaways from
the 2022 Village budget:

• Following a trend of recent years,
the Village’s total revenues
continue to fall short of
expenditures, making it necessary
to allow for a draw from reserves
($14,506) again this year. This of
course is not sustainable, and we
will be seeking solutions as part of
our strategic planning work.

• Due to considerable feedback from
residents, the Village reinstated its
longtime annual support for the
City parks in the amount of $2,778.

• The Village’s current tax mill rate
is just $16.72 per $1,000 of assessed
valuation, significantly lower than
the $25.14 mill rate for City of
Stevens Point residents. It is also
the lowest mill rate among urban
municipalities in the entire
County, including the villages of
Whiting, Plover, Junction City,
Rosholt and Amherst. �

Paying Your Taxes:
• Pay your Real Estate Taxes at the

Portage County Treasurer's
Office:
Portage County Treasurer
1516 Church Street
Stevens Point, WI 54481
Phone: (715) 346-1346

• You may also pay your taxes
with a credit card or debit card
by calling 1-877-782-4828
NOTE: Visa debit card $3.95 fee
for online payments (2.39% fee if
called in). Credit cards and non-
Visa debit card fee 2.39%. E-
check fee $1.50. �
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Santa visits are
a big success
A big THANK YOU to our Fire Department and
to Santa’s Chief Elf (aka Gert Neuendorf) for
keeping the longstanding tradition of Park
Ridge Santa Visits alive again this year. Thanks
to their efforts, special gift packages were
delivered to 45 kids in the Village on Monday,
December 13. �

Luminaries, holiday yard displays light up
Village homes
Park Ridge was aglow for the Holidays again this year, and
for the second straight year, some Village residents put out
luminaries on Christmas Eve night. Thanks to Jeannie
Tauchman for organizing the show. �
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Village of Park Ridge
24 Crestwood Dr.

Stevens Point, WI 54481

Village Board and Staff Contact Information
President: Steve Menzel smenzel@park-ridge.us 715-341-7882
Trustees: Bill Dunham bdunham@park-ridge.us 312-318-6762

Charm Fournier cfournier@park-ridge.us 715-344-2396
Gord Renfert grenfert@park-ridge.us 715-252-9139
Kristin Paulson kpaulson@park-ridge.us 715-209-7417

Clerk/Treasurer: Shanna Behrend clerk@park-ridge.us 715-343-1590
Fire Chief: Brian Lepper parkridgefd52@park-ridge.us 715-344-2134 (FD)

or 715 -347-6152 (cell)
Building Inspector: Jim Zepp jzepp55@gmail.com 715-310-3156
Zoning Administrator: J.D. Manville jadeco@charter.net 715-498-1111
Diggers Hotline: John Kraft krafty605@charter.net 715-498-7700
Crossing Guard: Lois Miller clerk@park-ridge.us 715-343-1590

Sign up for Community Alert
To receive emergency notifications from the Village of Park Ridge please sign up for Community Alert at:
h�ps://portagecountycommunityalert.bbcportal.com
Click “Sign Me Up”; provide your contact information and subscribe to receive your preferred types of
messages; Download the “Blackboard MyConnect” app. �


